WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL

FEBRUARY 3, 2016

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday, February 3, 2016, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building. The President, Mark Johnson, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black

Mr. Mark Johnson, President Mr. David Prosser, Vice President

Mr. Richard S Turkington Mr. Christopher Freese

Mr. Clyde Jacobs Mr. Brinis Miller Mr. Michael Ranieri

Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary

MINUTES:

January 4, 2016: Mr. Prosser moved to approve the minutes of the January 4, 2016 Borough Council Meeting and was seconded by Mr. Turkington.

Motion Passed

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mr. Turkington moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to approve the January Financial Report.

Motion Passed

TRANSFERS:

Mr. Turkington moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the February transfers.

Motion Passed

BILLS:

Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the February bills.

Motion Passed

VISITORS:

Chip Huston, Habitat for Humanity Representative, informed Borough Council that he had signed the Agreement between the Borough of West Grove and Habitat for Humanity as approved by the Borough Solicitor, Ms. Esbenshade, Esquire, and the Borough Engineer, Mr. Fry P.E. After discussing the agreement, Mr. Turkington moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to authorize the Borough Council President to sign the agreement on behalf of the Borough of West Grove.

Motion Passed

FINANCE:

PUBLIC WORKS:

Borough Council commended the Public Works Department on their job of clearing the roads during the Blizzard of 2016. Mayor Black discussed the problem that residents

Borough of West Grove

www.westgroveborough.org

Minutes – February 3, 2016

were not clearing their sidewalks and referred the problem to the West Grove Borough Police Department for enforcement.

2015 Recycling Report: The Borough of West Grove's Residents recycled 398.79 Tons in 2015; this saved the Borough \$27,516.51 in landfilling tipping fees. Great job!

PUBLIC SAFETY:

Chief King gave an overview of the police activity for January 2016. The Chief informed Borough Council that he has a part-time police officer starting in February.

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon B Nesbitt

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary